

It has been an honor and my pleasure to serve as the State Secretary on the Louisiana Alpha Delta Kappa State Executive Board for 2018–2020. Serving in this role has given me the opportunity to meet new sisters and renew memories with other sisters.

I have completed all requirements for the position of secretary. I attended the meetings of the executive board, recorded minutes of the meeting, e-mailed minutes to all board members for corrections, and prepared a final copy to email board members in a timely manner before the next meeting. I filed approved minutes for archives. I collected officer reports. I addressed any and all correspondences as directed by the State President. I reported these at the executive board meetings. I kept a binder with correspondence to be forwarded to the next secretary.

I attended the 2018 Gulf Regional Conference in Montgomery, Alabama, and attended sessions pertaining to the office of recording and corresponding secretary. I gained knowledge that prepared me for my office.

District workshops were held in July of 2018. I attended and presented the duties and responsibilities of the chapter Recording and Corresponding Secretary at these training sessions.

In October of 2018, I had the privilege to attend Founders' Day Celebrations in Districts I, II, IV, V, and VI. In October 2018 and 2019, I joined with Alpha Kappa Sisters and participated in the Alzheimer's Association Walk to End Alzheimer's.

I attended District VI Initiation Luncheon in February of 2019 and had the pleasure to assist in the service.

In October, 2019, I attended Founders' Day Celebrations for Districts I, II, III, V, and VI.

I registered for and plan to attend the State Convention to be held in March, 2020, in Kenner, LA.

It has been my honor to serve as the Louisiana Alpha Delta Kappa Secretary for the 2018-2020 biennium. I appreciate the opportunity to serve Alpha Delta Kappa in this capacity.

Respectfully submitted,

Betty Stockholm

Alpha Kappa- District Vl

